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TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, to allow the occupancy of cellars in certain one- and two-family dwellings
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
Section 1 of the bill would amend section 27-2087 of the Administrative Code to exclude lawful ancillary dwelling units located in cellars from the prohibition on cellar occupancy. 
Section 2 provides for an immediate effective date. 
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
The City intends to make it as simple and straightforward as possible for homeowners to add safe ancillary dwelling units (ADUs) to their property. Local Laws 126 and 127 of 2024 exempted lawful existing basement and cellar residences from the prohibition on cellar occupancy set forth in section 27-2087 of the Administrative Code. This bill would extend that exemption to new lawful cellar residences. Cellars – defined as a space having more than one-half of its height below the curb level – are subject to stringent rules in the Building Code to ensure that cellar ADUs protect the safety and welfare of the occupants. For that reason, the ban on cellar occupancy in section 27-2087 of the Administrative Code is not necessary for lawful units.

While a new building could be elevated such that it does not have a cellar, this would impose a substantial additional cost without a tangible safety benefit. Home builders who wish to construct a cellar ADU and follow all of the safety requirements in the Building Code should not be subjected to this unnecessary prohibition.

The passage of this bill will give homeowners and homebuilders the flexibility that the City of Yes zoning amendments and the accompanying ADU legalization legislation was intended to confer, which will make it easier and more cost-effective to build new homes for New Yorkers without sacrificing safety.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.
Respectfully submitted,
								Shirley Paul
								Legislative Representative
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